

September 4, 2020

Re:

Street and Utility improvements

Village of Reedsville

Dear Property Owner or Resident:

The Village of Reedsville has hired Ayres Associates to oversee installation of new watermain, sanitary sewer, storm sewer, and roadway reconstruction taking place over the next 2 years. This letter is to introduce you to the Ayres Associates staff and provide project information. We should be your first call for questions or special needs that may arise during construction. Please call Tony Depies at 920.241.1392 or Craig Schuh at 920.366.0970. Ayres will have field staff on site as well. The field staff can be approached with questions, but please do it in a safe manner when in the construction area. If you are not able to reach any of us with those numbers, during regular business hours, you can also call our Green Bay area office at 920.498.1200 and the receptionist will assist you or help you get in contact with us. In addition, the Village sewer and water contact is Justin Meijer at 920.207.8214.

The prime contractor for the project is Jossart Brothers, Inc. and Jason Hermsen is the contractor's project manager and can be reached at 920.371.0819. The onsite crew foreman or Ayres Inspectors can also be approached if a problem or concern arises, but please do so in a safe manner.

Road work is scheduled to begin the week of September 7,2020 and will start on Menasha St. and proceed from there to 2nd, Mill and 3rd Streets before moving to Birch Lane. Road grading will occur even as laterals are being install to the house by "Scott Lamers Construction". Kirk Popp, is your contact for the lateral replacement work and he will be contacting each home coordinate work. His contact information is (920) 427-0182 or kirkp@scottlamers.com to coordinate work at your home.

Jossart Bros, Inc has requested to continue working on Mill Street from 3rd St. west to the bridge in the 400 block. They have developed a schedule to complete all the work east of the bridge, including road construction by the 15th of November. Completing more of Mill St. will leave 2 ½ blocks for 2021 construction.

Assessments will still be issued in 2021 and sent to everyone when all work is completed.

Jossart Bros has been working long days to complete the sewer and water portion, and has made it possible to complete the added area on Mill St. On the behalf of the Village and all contractors, thank you for your patience during this construction season,

Sincerely,

Ayres Associates Inc

Tony Depies Project Engineer 920.241.1392

DepiesA@AyresAssociates.com

Craig R. Schuh, PE

Manager-Engineering Services, Green Bay

920.366.0970

SchuhC@AyresAssociates.com